
From: Freedom of Information Requests <FOI.Requests@doncaster.gov.uk>  
Sent: Monday, July 29, 2024 2:12 PM 
To:  
Subject: FOI Request Response -  
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your Freedom of Information request dated 6 July 2024 for information about useage 
of dairy milk and cream. Please find below City of Doncaster Council’s responses to the questions you 
have raised.  
 
Response: 
The below answers are for School Catering. School milk is organised by schools themselves. No dairy 
milk or cream is used for other purposes. 
 
1. How many litres of dairy milk do you use in 2023 ? 
Response: 28,440 litres 
 
2. What is the approximate percentage split for dairy milk 
Response: Semi Skimmed Dairy Milk 97%, Whole Dairy Milk 3% 
 
3. Are you using more/less dairy milk currently than you did last year ? And Why ? 
Response: Less milk as we have fewer schools in our contract. 
 
4. How is the milk that you use packaged and what is the approximate percentage breakdown by 
packaging  
Response: Poly bottle 2 litres 100% 
 
5. How many litres of dairy cream do you use in 2023 ? 
Response: Very little – 40/50 litres if we do buffets. 
 
6. Are you using more/less dairy cream currently than you did last year ? And Why 
Response: This information is not held.  
 
7. What is the approximate percentage split for dairy cream 
Response: Aerosol Dairy Cream 40%, Whipping Cream 60% 
 
8. How is the dairy cream that you use packaged and what is the approximate percentage breakdown 
by packaging 
Response: Plastic tub 907gm 60%, Aerosol 500gm 40% 
 
9. From where do you purchase your dairy milk and cream ? 
Response: Since September 2023 contract awarded to Paynes Dairy Foodservice 
 
10. Over the next 5 years are you likely the change the way in which you purchase any of the following 
products ? 
Response: The Freedom of Information Act provides a right of access, subject to certain exemptions, 
to recorded information held by public authorities. It does not require public authorities to express 
opinions or comment upon matters. This question requires the expression of an opinion / comments, 
this information is not held. 
 



I hope that this information is useful to you. 
 
The City of Doncaster Council estimates that it has cost £49 to respond to this request for information. 
 
Reviewing any decisions made: 
 
If you are not happy with this reply you can ask us to review our response. To do this write to us within 
40 working days of receiving your response at the address below or email 
FOIAppeals@doncaster.gov.uk  
 
If you do not agree with the review decision you can apply to the Information Commissioner’s Office 
(ICO) for a decision about our compliance or otherwise with the Freedom of Information legislation. 
Contact details for the ICO are: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, 
Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. www.ico.org.uk Telephone 0303 123 1113.  
 
Ellen Dook 
Information Governance Officer 
Corporate Resources 
City of Doncaster Council 
 
Address Civic Office, Waterdale, Doncaster, DN1 3BU 
Website www.doncaster.gov.uk 
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